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~f)ecember Meeting:
School Board Visit and
Public Arts Policy Briefing

7:30 pm, Tuesday, December 2nd
John T. Hazel Conference Center
Columbia Arlington Hospital
1701 N. George Mason Drive

Our December meeting will feature the annual
visit by the School Board and a briefing on a
new proposal for a policy covering art in
public works by the Arts Commission.

The Schools Committee has submitted to the
School Board a list of questions to help guide
the visit, also our first meeting with the new
Superintendent of Schools. We have an article
inside by Roye Lowry and the Schools
Committee on their reading of current trends
in Arlington's schools.

The briefing by the Arts Commission on their
proposal for a Public Arts Policy for Arling-
t- will follow the School Board presentation.

'7\'- .ples of a draft version were distributed at

(
the October and November Federation meet-
ings. The article to the right explains details.
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Arts Commission to Propose A
Public Arts Policy for Arlington
The ACCF Cultural Affairs Committee has
been reviewing the Arts Commission's pro-
posed Public Art Policy. This policy deals
with County and privately-financed art which
will be maintained by the County in public
spaces. The proposed Policy will be presented
to the Federation at the December 2nd meet-
ing prior to its presentation to the County
Board early next year.

The briefing will be presented by Cathy
Freshly, a member of the Arts Commission.
The proposal features a new fund to receive
contributions by developers, private citizens
and others to finance art in public places, in-
corporating art as a normal component of
public works. The Commission is also explor-
ing a proposal to automatically devote one
percent of the County's capital expenditures
to the fund. Although the Commission is not
requesting a resolution from us at this time,
delegates will write reactions to the proposals
on paper and deposit them in a box after the
program. Here is a chance to provide early
input before a new policy is set in marble.



Schools Committee Shapes
Discussion with Questions for
the School Board

'This has been a tumultuous year for Arling-
ton's public schools. The school population
has continued to grow, increasing the pressure
on existing facilities and available financial
resources. The schools have been saddled
with unsought responsibilities in the admini-
stration of the Comprehensive Services Act.
The need to accommodate school facilities
and educational programs to rapidly changing
technology has continued unabated. Demands
for increased accountability have become
more specific, especially in the new
State-imposed Standards of Learning. The
manner in which we have selected students
for our alternative schools has been found to
be unconstitutional.

To guide us through this maelstrom, we have,
for the first time in over 40 years, placed our
trust in a School Board chosen by us rather
than by someone else, and the BI.I('hl has ClIU-
sen a new Superintendent, to provide the ex-
ecutive leadership to carry out the Board's
policies.

The new Superintendent has not been long in
proposing a new path for the schools to take,
and the Board has adopted his suggested pri-
orities for the current year as its own. A copy
of Annual Priorities 1997-1998 is attached.

You will recognize that a number of these
priorities respond to criticisms and sugges-
tions that the Civic Federation has made over
the last few years. Our questions to the
School Board and the Superintendent are, for
the most part, based on this document Our
focus is on priorities 1, 5, and 6. The other
priorities are important to the achievement of

these three priorities, but they appeared to be
less significant for the purposes of our annual
dialogue with the Board and the Superinten-
dent They are detailed in a separate article
below.

1. Improve Student Learning ••.

What has been done, is being done, or is ex-
pected to take place to achieve the targeted
test score goals?
What are the respective responsibilities of the
central administration, principals, and teach-
ers in reaching these goals? What changes J--
resource allocations have been made or art.
planned to further the achievement of these
goals?

s. Provide Appropriate Education Spaces •••

What plans are in place, proposed, or under
consideration to address overcrowding in
elementary and middle schools? Given expec-
tations of continuing increase in enrollment,
albeit at a decreasing pace. how 1f;I'V dr, '; HI

expect it to take before all Arlington students
are housed in permanent facilities?

6. Continue to Increase Student and Staff
Use of Technology •••

The four-year technology plan has not been
funded as originally envisioned. Can you de-
scribe for us how the plan has been modified
and when the objectives of the original plan
are expected to be achieved (if, indeed, they
remain objectives)? The technology objec- {J.il J
tives have been described in terms of cabli
installation of equipment: staff development,
and student familiarization with and instruc-
tion in the use of computer technology. Can
you describe what bottom-line benefits in
terms of student academic achievement are
expected to result from this effort?



Some Other Significant
Schools Developments
The Superintendent has appointed a Budget
Advisory Group, composed of citizens and
Finance staff and headed by the Assistant Su-
perintendent Finance. The Committee, which
has met several times, has been examining the
budget document and the budget-making
process.

The Group has been looking at the budget
document to see how it might more clearly
portray the relationship between the applica/l'0-1
-1 of resources to the achievement of the
goals of the Strategic Plan (and now pre-
sumably of the Annual Priorities as well) and
to do this in a way that is broadly understand-
able to citizens.

The Group is also looking at the budget for-
mulation process to determine whether there
are opportunities for better citizen access to
and participation in the process. Finally, the
Group has been discussing whether an advi-
<;orycommittee, '~!mi1ar to the County Board's
Fiscal Affairs Advisory Committee might
serve a useful purpose to the Superintendent
and the Board.

Alternative Schools
Admissions Policy
In a memorandum to the School Board dated
November 10, Superintendent Rob Smith
made the following recommendation:

'That the School Board accept the commit+z- '»
-'s report and approve the basic approaches
Vi (1) increasing the diversity of the applicant
pool through outreach and (2) conducting a
lottery with certain variables weighted if their
representation in the applicant pool is differ-
ent from their representation in the student
population of the Arlington Public Schools."

Excerpts from the Arlington
Public Schools Annual
Priorities 1997-1998
1. Improve student learning as measured by
student achievement on the following meas-
ures: (various measures of achievement on the
Stanford 9 Achievement total battery test)

2. Implement a planning and management
system focused on student learning ...

3. Develop a revised system for teacher
evaluation based on procedures to improve
instruction performance.

4. Provide curriculum and instruction that
assists students in meeting high academic ex-
pectations through (defining student standards
and objectives, defining best teaching prac-
tices and developing staff).

5. Provide appropriate instruction spaces as
indicated by: addressing space issues, devel-
oping programs to deal with them, opening
Arlington Mill and pursuing construction
programs at \lark,;· ;::,\,,'u;h

Coming Up

January Newsletter: Results of the
Legislative Package Debate and Vote.

January Meeting: County Board Visit
- Two New Members!

February Meeting: Water and Its
Environmental Concerns - Congressman
Moran, other interesting guests.
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ACCF Committee Chairs
Bylaws
Jean Mostrom 532-04521 Scott McGeary 968-7352

Community RelaUOIl8
David Foster 276'{)206

Cultural Mairs
Herschel Kanter 536-6286

Environmental Mairs
Henry Harper 243-4665

Housing
Reid Goldstein 271-0431

LeglslaUon
Nancy Graham 243-4650

Membership
Frances Finta 528-2882

PaNS & RecreaUon
Robert Nester 524-5418

Planning & Zoning
William Gearhart 522-2276

PubHc:Services
Rebecca Gray 549-3277,Stanley Schachne 522-1358
Revenue & Expenditures
Robert Atkins 527-8859

Schools
Roye Lowry 671-7796

Special Ennis
Ann Rudd 536-8270

TransportaUon
David L Jones 549-3277

Newsletter EdItorial Committee

Editor: Randy Swart 521-2080
President: William Nolden 841-1482
Newsletter email: civicfed@bscl.org
Fax submissions: 486-0576

ACCFomcers
William Nolden
Randy Swart
Edward McWethy
Timothy Wise

President
Vice President
Treasurer
Secretary

ExecuUve Committee
Olairman Randy Swart
Vice Chairman Rebecca Gray
Member Robert Atkins
Member Jennie Davis
Member Frances Finta
Member Mileva Hartman


